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COMMUNITY ALLIANCE
WITH FAMILY FARMERS




May 16, 2014
The Honorable Jerry Hill




California State Senate
State Capitol
Room 5064
Sacramento CA  95814
RE: SB 835 – Food animals and antimicrobial drugs -- SUPPORT

Dear Senator Hill:

The Community Alliance with Family Farmers (CAFF) is a statewide organization that represents both farmers and non-farm urban residents who support sustainable food and farming policies.  CAFF is pleased to support your SB 835, which would prohibit giving antimicrobial drugs to food animals unless the prescribed requirements are met. This bill would help to prevent the excessive use of such drugs and ensure they are being used according to the recent FDA guidance. 
One of the current uses of antimicrobial drugs is to promote growth in animals, and this use is not required to be overseen by a veterinarian. This is clearly a health concern as these drugs are being given to animals that will be used for human consumption. The increased use of antibiotics also leads to antibiotic resistance, and the development of antibiotic-resistant bacteria can directly affect both human and animal health. The requirement for an established veterinarian-client-patient relationship and a prescription can help to ensure that the use of these antibiotics is monitored and that they are only administered to sick animals. We appreciate that the veterinarian does not have to be physically present in every instance since there is a shortage of such large-animal vets in remote areas. 
CAFF supports the efforts to improve both animal and human health. These antibiotics should be regulated to ensure they are being used only when medically necessary. We hope that the level of regulation contained in SB 835 will be sufficient to halt their use for purely economic reasons and for this reason we encourage the Legislature to pass it.
Sincerely,
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 David Runsten
 Policy Director

36355 Russell Blvd., Davis, CA 95616    [image: image3.png]


    P.O. Box 363, Davis, CA 95617-0363
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   Web site: www.caff.org
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